Regional District of /\

Public Hearing Report - Bylaw No. 2970
East Kootenay

Miscellaneous / RDEK

This report is submitted to the Board of Directors of the Regional District of East Kootenay
pursuant to Section 464 of the Local Government Act.

The public hearing for Bylaw No. 2970 cited as Regional District of East Kootenay — Lake
Windermere Official Community Plan Bylaw No. 2970, 2019 — Amendment Bylaw No. 1, 2019
(Miscellaneous / RDEK)” was held on January 28, 2020 at 4:00 pm at Fairmont Hot Springs
Resort, Pine Room.

The following Regional District representatives attended the public hearing:

Director Susan Clovechok, Electoral Area F
Director Gerry Wilkie, Electoral Area G
Tracy Van de Wiel, Planning Technician 2

The notice for the hearing was published in the Columbia Valley Pioneer on January 16 and 23
2020; and the East Kootenay Extra on January 23, 2020.

Bylaw No. 2970 provides for:

1. This Bylaw may be cited as “Regional District of East Kootenay — Lake Windermere Official
Community Plan Bylaw No. 2929, 2019 — Amendment Bylaw No. 1, 2019 (Miscellaneous /
RDEK).”

2. Schedule A, Section 19.2 (6)(b) is repealed and substituted to correct a mis-numbered
reference in one of the wildfire development permit guidelines.

3. Schedules I1, 12, 13, and |4 are repealed and replaced with amended schedules which correct
a mapping misalignment related to recently updated cadastral fabric.

Chair Clovechok convened the hearing at 4:12 pm.

Staff read the legal proceedings for the public hearing as set out by the Local Government Act
and noted that a report of the hearing would be submitted to the Board at its February 14, 2020
meeting.

No written submissions were received prior to the hearing.

Director Clovechok called three times for comments and since no members of the public attended
the hearing and no one chose to speak, Chair Clovechok adjourned the hearing at 4:13 pm.

Chair Susan Clovechok Tracy Van de Wiel
Electoral Area F Planning Technician 2



